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1. International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights Follow-Up Conference, 6 April 2009

FLAC, together with the Irish Council for Civil Liberties and the Irish Penal Reform Trust, are hosting the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR) Conference to be held 6 April 2009 (registration opens at 10am) at the Radisson SAS Hotel, Golden Lane, Dublin 8.
In July 2008, Ireland was examined by the UN Human Rights Committee under the ICCPR.  This event is being organised in order to raise awareness of the UN Committee’s recommendations on Ireland and to open a dialogue with stakeholders on how to implement them.  Three members of the UN Human Rights Committee will address this conference, including: 

· Judge Elisabeth Palm, Rapporteur on Ireland and former judge of the Swedish courts and former Vice-President of the European Court of Human Rights;

· Judge Rajsoomer Lallah, former Chief Justice of the Supreme Court in Mauritius;

· Professor Michael O’Flaherty, Co-Director of the Centre for Human Rights at the University of Nottingham and the Irish elected member of the UN Human Rights Committee.

Also confirmed to speak are Éamonn MacAodha, Chief Executive of the Irish Human Rights Commission, Michael Farrell, Senior Solicitor at FLAC and Dr. Siobhan Mullally of UCC.

For further information and to book your place, contact Edel at FLAC on edel.quinn@flac.ie. Watch out for further conference updates on www.rightsmonitor.org.
Back to top
2. NI Court rules Children’s Commissioner cannot take case

The Northern Ireland Court of Appeal has held that the Northern Children’s Commissioner Patricia Lewsley does not have standing to challenge a law which permits physical punishment of children.  The Children’s Commissioner has power to bring proceedings involving the law and practice concerning the rights and welfare of children and young persons.  However, in this case the Court held that only a victim of such punishment could challenge the law and the Commissioner could not meet that definition.  The Children and Young People (N. I.) Order, 2003 allows a defence of “reasonable chastisement” of children except in cases of assault or actual bodily harm.  The Commissioner had sought to argue that this was in breach of children’s’ rights under the European Convention on Human Rights.
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3. EU directive on data retention to be introduced
Having lost a test case before the European Court of Justice, Ireland has agreed to change legislation relating to the length of retention of data which under the current legislation, the Criminal Justice (Terrorist Offences) Act 2005, provides for a retention period of three years.  This is the longest period in the EU.  Preparation for the transposition of the directive is now at an advanced stage.  Telephone operators will be required, under the directive, to store details of all phone calls made for two years.  Internet service providers will also have to store details on all text messages, emails and internet sites visited, allowing police access to personal data concerning instigators and recipients of phone calls and emails.  They will also have access to the time and duration of calls for use in serious crime and terrorist cases.  
Ireland’s appeal against the EU data retention directive related to the technical matter of the means of introduction of the directive in terms of its legal basis, rather than any aspect of its content or fundamental rights.  The court found against the government’s argument that the main aim of the directive was to help fight crime rather than contribute to the functioning of the internal market by levelling the playing field for telecommunication companies.  The court stated that combating crime is not he “sole, or even the predominant, objective of that directive.”

Digital Rights Ireland has challenged aspects of the Directive on the basis that it infringes the rights to privacy and freedom of expression.  They are currently awaiting a decision from the High Court on their application to refer the issue to the ECJ.
The judgement and Advisory Opinion of the advocate general can be accessed at http://curia.europa.eu/jurisp/cgi-bin/form.pl?lang=EN&Submit=rechercher&numaff=C-301/06
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4. UK: Women’s Peace Camp wins case

The Court of Appeal for England and Wales has held that bye-laws that would ban a long-running women’s peace camp outside the nuclear base at Aldermaston are in violation of the protestors’ rights to free speech and freedom of assembly.  The camp has been in existence for 23 years but the Secretary for Defence introduced new bye-laws last year that would prevent anyone from camping on Ministry of Defence land near it.

Lord Justice Laws said that “Rights worth having are unruly things.  Demonstrations and protests are liable to be a nuisance.  They are liable to be inconvenient and tiresome, or at least to be perceived as such by others who are out of sympathy with them”. But he held that this did not justify prohibiting them and the new bye-laws were in breach of Articles 10 and 11 of the European Convention. A summary of the case, Kay Tabernacle v Secretary of State for Defence [2009] EWCA Civ 23, can be read at http://www.lawreports.co.uk/WLRD/2009/CACiv/Feb0.3.html
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5. First Guantanamo prisoner released under Obama regime
Binyam Mohammed, the UK resident who was detained at Guantanamo Bay for five years and whose case was mentioned in the last PILN Bulletin, was released from Guantanamo on 23 February and returned to Britain.  He had been the victim of extraordinary rendition by the CIA to Morocco where he claims he was tortured into signing confessions.  The plane that took him there and later from Morocco to Afghanistan is believed to have refuelled at Shannon on its way to collect him and on its way back from Afghanistan.  The British High Court recently said it was prevented from releasing documents about his ill-treatment when the UK Foreign Secretary said the US had threatened to stop security cooperation with the UK if they were revealed.  The High Court has agreed to hear further argument about this shortly.
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6. Legal proceedings against UK over breach of legal obligations relating to the Occupied Palestinian Territory

Together with solicitor Phil Shiner of Public Interest Lawyers (PIL) and with the support of the Human Rights Legal Aid Trust, Palestinian human rights organisation, Al-Haq has filed a claim for judicial review before the High Court of England and Wales challenging the UK government’s apparent failure to fulfil obligations under international law relating to Israel’s activities of the Occupied Palestinian Territory (OPT).  Al-Haq accuses Israel of breaching peremptory norms of international law including the denial of Palestinians of their right to self-determination, de facto acquisition of territory by force and breach of “intransgressible” principles of international humanitarian law.  The group bases its arguments against the UK in terms of the right to self-determination on the grounds that as a right as established under international law the right to self-determination gives rise to obligations erga omnes, in that all states are bound to ensure its realisation.  It accuses the UK of breaching this obligation by “failing to take meaningful action towards the cessation of Israel’s policies in violation of the Palestinian right to self-determination”.   
The case against the UK government is outlined in full by Al-Haq on their website at http://www.alhaq.org/etemplate.php?id=430
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7. Judge Michael Kirby retires

Judge Michael Kirby retired from the Australian High (Supreme) Court earlier in February.  Australia’s first openly gay judge, he had served on state and federal courts for 33 years and on the High Court for 12 years.  A distinguished reforming judge and proponent of human rights, he held the record for the highest number of dissenting judgments in the history to the High Court.  Judge Kirby was very well-known internationally and was a former President of the International Commission of Jurists and served on a number of UN commissions. He was the keynote speaker at the launch of the Shadow Report on Ireland’s record under the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights published last year by FLAC, ICCL and IPRT.

We hope Judge Kirby will continue to contribute to the development and protection of human rights during a long and productive retirement.
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8. Vacancies (various locations)

a. Public Interest Law Alliance (PILA) at FLAC seeks Legal Officer and Project Officer 
FLAC is an independent human rights organisation dedicated to the realisation of equal access for justice for all.

FLAC is seeking to recruit a Legal Officer and a Project Officer for the Public Interest Law Alliance (PILA)

The Legal Officer will work with lawyers and law firms and will develop criteria and resources to support public interest law cases. The Legal Officer will assist law firms in developing structures around their pro bono activity, will liaise with the public and NGOs to identify matters of public interest and will oversee research and analysis into public interest law and litigation.

The Project Officer will work with marginalised and disadvantaged communities and will foster links between PILA and NGOs. The Project Officer will contribute to the development of a comprehensive information resource and will co-ordinate events and meetings of PILA. 

The positions are for 3 years and salary will be commensurate with experience. The job descriptions and information about PILA are available on www.flac.ie
Applications to include a CV and covering letter should be forwarded by post to the

Director General, FLAC, 13 Lower Dorset Street, Dublin 1 or by e-mail to recruitment@flac.ie on or before Friday 20 March 2009.

All applications will be treated in the strictest of confidence. FLAC is an equal opportunities employer.

b. Irish Traveller Movement seeks solicitor

The Irish Traveller Movement (ITM) is a national Traveller organisation that promotes 
the recognition of Travellers as a nomadic ethnic group in Irish society. 
ITM is seeking an energetic Solicitor who is committed to human rights and equality to develop its legal unit into a sustainable community law centre for the Traveller community in Ireland. 

The overall role of the solicitor is to develop ITM’s public interest litigation strategy and its legal unit into an independent community law centre for Travellers.

At least 2 years PQE is a requirement for this position. Salary will be commensurate with experience. 
To apply please return a cover letter outlining interest in the post and detailed CV to the Director, ITM 4-5 Eustace Street, Dublin 2.  Closing date for applications is Friday 20th March 2009.

A job description is available from the ITM office 01 6796577 or www.itmtrav.ie or www.flac.ie The ITM is an equal opportunities employer.  
c. Public Interest Litigation Support seeks to recruit solicitor (Belfast)
Public Interest Litigation Support is a new project to establish a centre for public interest law. The centre will support the use of litigation as a tool for furthering the advancement of human rights and securing progressive policy change in Northern Ireland. The centre is seeking to recruit a solicitor.
The successful candidate must be eligible to practice as a solicitor in Northern Ireland and will have at least 3 years’ post-qualification experience, preferably in litigation with a public policy or rights based perspective.  S/he will have a commitment to the promotion of human rights. The salary scale for the post is £34,991 - £38,404 per annum + 8% pension. This is a 4-year full-time post.

The closing date will be 5.00 pm, Friday 6 March 2009. For an application form, job information and further details, please contact in writing (hard copy or e-mail).  Mike Ritchie, PILS Secretary, 45/47 Donegall Street, Belfast BT1 2BR. Phone 04890961122, Fax 04890246706, e-mail recruitment@caj.org.uk 
d. MarriagEquality seeks Interns and volunteers (Dublin City Centre)
MarriagEquality is an initiative working for equal civil marriage rights for same sex couples.  MarriagEquality seeks to promote equal civil marriage for all through actively working with individuals and organisations via legal, educational and communications strategies.  The duration of the work will be from 6-12 months.

Possible areas of work include research and development of policy/position papers, information provision and responding to information requests, and developing and maintaining a database of supportive organisations and individuals. 

Skills required are an understanding of and keen interest in LGBT issues, fluent spoken and written English, computer skills, ability to work as part of a team and social science or legal research experience. 

Please send a CV and covering letter to Moninne Griffith at moninne@marriagequality.ie stating the area of interest and your availability.  For further information please contact Moninne Griffith on 087-9321329.
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9. European Commission consultation on access to a bank account, deadline 6 April 2009

On Friday 6 February, the European Commission launched a public consultation on "Financial inclusion: Ensuring access to a basic bank account" as a follow-up to the 'Single Market for 21st Century Europe' package, in which the Commission highlighted the need to ensure that nobody is denied access to a basic bank account. 

The recent Commission fact-finding study on "Financial services provision and prevention of financial exclusion" showed that in some Member States there are no mechanisms in place to guarantee citizens' access to a basic bank account. This is an important factor in economic and social exclusion, as was highlighted at a conference organised by the Commission on 28 May 2008.

The consultative document contains a description of the levels, causes and consequences of financial exclusion in the EU. It also presents various policy solutions to address financial exclusion that exist in some Member States, and discusses the possible role for the European Union in guaranteeing access to a basic bank account. Finally, it invites stakeholders to express their views on the possible roles which could be played by all stakeholders, both private and public, in achieving this goal.

The duration of the consultation is 8 weeks. Views from all interested stakeholders are welcome by 6 April 2009.  The reference web pages are available on EUROPA:
- consultation paper and press release: http://ec.europa.eu/internal_market/finservices-retail/inclusion_en.htm
- study and conference: http://ec.europa.eu/employment_social/spsi/financial_exclusion_en.htm
-in-depth country reports: http://www.fininc.eu/knowledge-and-data/knowledge-and-data/papers-reports,en,45.html
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10. Irish Women Lawyers Association: Conference, 28 February 2009

The Irish Women Lawyers Association (IWLA) will host a conference on 28 February relating to the proposed constitutional amendment on the rights of the child.  Chairing the event, will be Mrs. Justice Catherine McGuinness of the Law Reform Commission.  Addressing the conference will be Mary O’Rourke T.D. Chairperson of the Joint Oireachtas Committee on the Constitutional Amendment, followed by the Ombudsman for Children, Emily Logan.  Young people will also speak at the conference.

The conference will be held from 9.15am to 1.30pm at Green Hall in the Law Society, Blackhall Place, Dublin 7.  It will cost €30 to attend for IWLA members and NGOs, €20 for students, pupils, trainee solicitors or those under 5 years on practice.  It will be €60 for non-members.  Four CPD points are available.  To reserve your place, phone Eithne O’Doherty on 01 8176915 or email eodoherty@lawlibrary.ie
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11. Transparency International launch and roundtable on Corruption in Ireland, 2 March 2009
Transparency International, an anti-corruption organisation, will host the launch of its major new study on Corruption in Ireland at 11am on Monday, 2 March 2009 in Buswells Hotel, Dublin 2.  There will also be a roundtable on the topic: “If bad governance caused the financial crisis, what’s the cure?”.  

Speakers will include Susan O’Keeffe (former “World in Action” reporter whose work led to the Beef Tribunal, Professor Brian Lucey (Professor of Finance, Trinity College Dublin and John Devitt (Chief Executive of Transparency International Ireland).

For further information and to register, email info@transparency.ie or call 086 1735040.
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12. Dublin Solicitors Bar Association to host Litigation Seminar, 5 March 2009

The Dublin Solicitors Bar Association (DSBA) will host a repeat of its previous litigation seminar on insolvency and the equitable relief of specific performance.  Barry O’Neill will talk about insolvency while Lisa Broderick will present on specific performance.  It is considered that these areas are both key in the current economic climate.  
The seminar will take place from 2-5pm in the Westbury Hotel, Grafton Street, Dublin 2.  It will cost €220 to attend as a member of the DSBA, €320 (including DSBA membership) for non-members and €95 for trainees who are members as part of a firm.  Three group study CPD points can be collected after the event. For further information and to register for the seminar, please contact Maura Smith by phone at 01 4763824, or email maura@dsba.ie or see www.dsba.ie.
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13. International Women’s Day celebrations:

a.  International Women for Change – exhibition, choir and other diversions, 6 March 2009
The International Women for Change group will host an event celebrating International Women’s Day 2009.  It will take place on Friday March 6 from 10am to 2pm.  There will be an “Opening Doors” exhibition, a choir from Slovakia, Middle Eastern dancing, drama and some speeches.  Registration and crèche facilities are free.  To sign up for the event and to register for crèche requirements contact The Lantern Centre, 17 Synge Street, Dublin 8 at 01 4053868 or email iwc@ireland.com.  Bus routes to the venue are 14A, 16, 16A, 19, 19A.
b. Strengthening the Voices of Migrant Women, Conference, 10 March 2009

With a view to encourage migrant women to participate in voting and by going forward as candidates in the upcoming local elections AkiDwA and Women from Minorities Network have organised a conference with the following objectives: to create a space for open discussion, to network and share information, to highlight migrant women's contributions, to promote the visibility of migrant women in Ireland and to support migrant women going forward in the local elections.  The report “Domestic Violence Amongst Migrant Communities in Ireland 2009” will also be published on the day.  Female Ambassadors from different countries and a panel of speakers from the migrant community going forward for election will make presentations on the day.  

The conference will take place on Tuesday, 10 March 2009 at the Mansion House, Dawson Street, Dublin 2 from 10.00am to 2.00pm. RSVP to AkiDwA at info@akidwa.ie.  The event is supported by Dublin City Council Integration Unit
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14. Academy of Euopean Law: Conference on Jurisprudence of the European Court of Human Rights in the Area of Migration, Strasbourg, 17 March 2009
The Academy of European Law presents its conference on the Jurisprudence of the European Court of Human Rights in the Area of Migration on 17 March 2009.  In honour of the fiftieth anniversary of the European Court of Human Rights, the Academy will host a conference to discuss the detailed jurisprudence developed over the years.  It will focus on the migration-related case law:

· Prohibition of expulsion or extradition on grounds related to the situation in the country of destination;

· Prohibition of expulsion on grounds related to the situation of the person concerned in his or her country of residence;

· Limits to expulsion in the case of criminal offenders;

· Right to move to one of the Member States of the Council of Europe based on the principle of family reunification;

· Judicial guarantees in the case of forced removal from the territory, including measures of interim relief.

For further information, contact the Academy on 0049 651 937 37 36, e-mail tbras.era.prog3@era.int or register online at www.era.int 

Back to top
*******************************************************************
PILN Bulletin Issued on 26 February 2009
************************************
Public Interest Law Network Ireland - PILN
FLAC (Free Legal Advice Centres Ltd.)

13 Lr Dorset Street, Dublin 1
Tel:      01-874 5690
           Fax:    01-874 5320

LoCall: 1850-350 250
Web: http://www.flac.ie
Free Legal Advice Centres Ltd is a company limited by guarantee not having a share capital, registered in Dublin, Ireland. Company registration number 49413. Directors: Don Crewe, Iseult O'Malley, Peter Ward, Paul O'Connell, Róisín Webb

 
NB: The information in this e-mail may be confidential and may be legally privileged.  It is intended for the listed addressee(s). Access to this e-mail by anyone else is unauthorised.  If you are not the intended recipient, any distribution, copying, or other actions taken in reliance on it are prohibited and may be unlawful.  The opinions and advice contained in this e-mail may not be those of FLAC.
************************************
 

